Research plan comments 1

After reading the NPCC Columbia Basin Research Plan, it was very apparent that resident fish issues were overlooked.  I do agree that predator/prey interactions between native and non-native (and invasive) species needs to be examined in the mainstem Columbia.  In my experience with trophic interactions, a holistic approach needs to be employed when examining the who eats who question.  When the entire food web is quantified key links in the trophic chain become apparent, allowing researchers/managers to identify possible bottlenecks and limiting factors, and predict predator/prey responses to shifts in the food web (e.g. how would a rapid decline in macroinvertebrates affect the apex predators in a system?)  I would propose that comprehensive surveys be conducted in the mainstem Columbia River pools to identify areas of high predator (predators of salmon) abundance, and then quantify the trophic interactions from primary production through top end predators.  Ultimately, results would tell us if predation on salmon smolts is a problem in certain areas, thus warranting the possible removal of such predators.
 

Secondly, I believe that the contribution of non-native predators to the Columbia River System from connected waterways needs to be examined.  One example is the Columbia Basin Irrigation Project.  These lakes that host warmwater fishes (Banks Lake, Moses Lake, Potholes Reservoir, Skootney Reservoir, Crab Creek) have direct or indirect connectivity to the Columbia River.  We have fish entrainment studies on Banks and Moses Lakes and have found that considerable numbers of fish are entrained from these lakes and potentially move through the system.  A portion of the irrigation project water makes it into Crab Creek, so fish have the potential to travel from Banks Lake to the Columbia River.  I am unaware of any studies that have looked at the emigration of fish from Crab Creek into the Columbia River and the possible use of lower crab creek as a spawning/rearing area for non-native species (e.g. walleye).  Also, entrainment from Banks Lake into Lake Roosevelt through the pumping units is unknown.  We have sampled a few fish in Banks Lake that contained marks (fin clips) identifying them as Lake Roosevelt fish, so we know that fish come up from Lake Roosevelt.
 

Reservoirs upstream from Chief Joseph Dam may be supplying the downstream Columbia River with non-native fish predators through entrainment. A quality walleye fishery occurs in both Lake Roosevelt and Rufus Woods.  These lakes could be seeding the lower river.  The entrainment study conducted on Grand Coulee Dam revealed high numbers of fish leaving the lake, however, species verification was lacking.  The movement of fish from these and other reservoirs into the Columbia River needs to be assessed.
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